Charing Cross Precinct Minutes
THURSDAY, APRIL 26, 2007 
WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL
The meeting opened at 7.38 pm
Apologies: Jean Skinner, Mia Vaux
Police Report:  Constable Fiona O’Brien gave a short talk on how to report crime to the police: Ring the Police Station if a crime has happened and you want it investigated, e.g stolen car. Ring 131 444 for Police Assistance for minor crimes.  Contact Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000 (you don’t have to give your name and your phone number doesn’t appear on their screen) when reporting drug trade or sales of stolen goods. Ring the Crime Prevention Officer on 9369 9827 if in doubt or you just want to find out what to do. Ring 000 only in a real emergency – you will be asked whether you want Police, Fire Brigade or Ambulance.
Pat Kenny mentioned some of the problems in her neighbourhood: skateboarders at night, kids damaging bus shelters or throwing rubbish bins around, patrons leaving pubs making a nuisance of themselves. The latter should be reported to Police.
Nicole suggested to ring the Council to log problems and to contact the pub about late night noise which could also be reported to the Liquor Accord. 
AGM Discussion
Margaret: Precinct is floundering. It used to be much more active in the past. These groups have their lives and their deaths and it is now moribund. Margaret took on the job of secretary as a stopgap. Is it possible to amalgamate with Lugar Brae in order to survive? If there is an important issue, people will come to the meetings, otherwise they stay away.
Nicole: It is important to get new blood in. Council is doing a Precinct Review.
There was some discussion about a more congenial venue and the frequency of meetings, a change of flyer with agenda and other information on it.
Danny: Three-monthly meetings would not have helped him in his struggle with St. Cath’s.
There could be contact between the executive members between meetings.
All positions were declared vacant.
Margaret Hope nominated Danny Caretti for the position of Convenor.
Seconded by Isabell St. Leon
Jeanette Namey volunteered to be the Co-convenor/Secretary.
Pat Kenny nominated Margaret as DA Representative.
Seconded by Danny. Caretti
Pat continues in her role as Traffic Representative.
There was a vote of thanks to the outgoing executive.
The Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted with a couple of changes. Moved by Margaret and seconded by Pat.
Matters arising: 14 Gipps St. There has been a site inspection by Council officers. The matter now has to go before Council. Philip Bull is the person to talk to about the DA. Objectors have three minutes to present their objections – must be concise and to the point. There was some more discussion about the presentation.
St. Catherine’s: Section 96 – the school objects to the determination by Council: they want to extend the hours of the car park (7am – 9 pm). There is now a playground in the area where there were 4 car spaces. The play area has a wet weather surface and could operate 7 days a week (7am – 5pm weekdays, 10am-4pm weekends). The eco-friendly building has shutters which close and deflect heat and light to the neighbours. There should be some substantial planting in front of these shutters. Electricians park their vans on the building site overnight and at weekends and public holidays and leave them there to do jobs elsewhere or drive them out at ungodly hours disturbing the neighbours. As the school has been buying up adjoining properties people who had not been previously been affected by their activities have the school now as their direct neighbour! It is essential to get the Section 96 refused. Danny wants to get some neighbours together to hold up signs for a photo.
DAs: Margaret reported that the BBC place is to be re-developed. It is necessary to look at the plans as it is in the middle of the heritage area. Precinct should also look again at the advertising signs in the area.
 

The meeting closed at 9.25 pm.
Next meeting Wednesday 20 June 2007 at the Charing Cross Hotel 81 Carrington Rd
 

 

